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CYNGOR CYMUNED
HERBRANDSTON
COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON WEDNESDAY 19TH APRIL 2017.
Present. Cllr's H. Lloyd, P. Philpin, S. Davey, J. Batey, M. Galdo.
Clerk. C. Griffith.
Members of the public. M. Woosey.
Apologies. Cllr. R. Owens.

1. DECLARATION OF INTERESTS.
None were declared.

2. TIME SET ASIDE FROM QUESTIONS FROM THE PUBLIC.
There were no questions.

3. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING.
The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday 22nd February 2017 were passed as a true record.
Proposed by Cllr Davey and seconded by Clir Galdo.

4. MATTERS ARISING.

1. Play park.

It was reported that the equipment had been washed and wire brushed and that volunteers were now
needed to paint it. Cllr Owens would arrange.

ii. Sports Field Lease.
The Clerk reported that he had supplied additional information to the solicitor but had not heard from
him. ClIr Galdo would enquire with the solicitor.

iii.Defib training.
ClIr Lloyd had been in contact with the Welsh Ambulance Service who would arrange training when
they had staff available. The Clerk would follow up on the matter.

iv. Sandy Haven Car Park.
Cllr Owens was not present.

v. Mud on road.
The Clerk had not been able to contact the Sgt at the Road Policing Unit. The situation would be
monitored.
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vi. Litter Picking.
Cllr Lloyd said that he was aware that several residents had been involved in picking up litter, and he
thanked them.

vii. Dog fouling.
ClIr Davey said that a notice had been put in The Herby Times and that the situation had improved
slightly. The item to be placed on the agenda for the next meeting to discuss signs, etc.

viii. Speed of vehicles through village.

ClIr Owens was not available to provide an update, the item would be placed on the agenda for the
next meeting. Cllr Batey thought that the speed survey carried out by PCC had been done in the wrong
location.

5. CORRESPONDENCE.
1. Teenage Cancer Trust.
Thank you letter re. donation.

ii. Cruse Bereavement Care.
Request for donation.
Proposed by Cllr Batey and seconded by ClIr Galdo that we donate £20.

iii. Clerks & Councils Direct.
Newsletter. Circulate.

6. COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORT.
ClIr Owens was not present.

7. MATTERS NOT REQUIRING RESOLUTIONS.

1, Cllr Batey reported a post missing on the road leading to Woody Kiln, allowing vehicles access. She
had reported it to PCC.

ii. Cllr Batey raised a question regarding the management of the new sports pavilion (community hall).
The Clerk replied that the management came under the control of the Sports Association and had
nothing to do with the Community Council. Any matters regarding the new pavilion or the sports field
should be addressed to the Sports Association.

iii. ClIr Davey said that the back lane to Woody Kiln was overgrown and needed cutting. PCC will only
cut the hedges when wild flowers have stopped seeding.

iv. CllIr Batey said that the back lane from the hall to the sports field would be resurfaced at the sports
field end.

v. ClIr Batey said that the footpath from Herbrandston to the Milford Golf Club was expected to open
in the autumn. To be raised at South Hook LNG meetings.

8. FINANCIAL MATTERS.
None.

9. DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING.
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 17th May 2017 and will be the Annual Meeting.



